
 

 

Thank you to the amazing PTA who worked so hard to put on the Firework event on Thursday 

evening.It was brilliant and enjoyed by all. Moreover, it was fantastic to see our community 

back together having fun. 

 

If you missed it, there is a video on our Facebook page – please check it out! 

We have been able to welcome our community back with our Fireworks display and also 

potential new Reception 2022 parents this week.   

You will be receiving letters about your child’s attendance this week. We have the majority of 

pupils attending over 96% of the time – with several at 100% - which is brilliant. Please ensure 

you inform us promptly if your child will be absent and avoid appointments in the day. 

Online safety remains a priority – we teach this in school but need you to monitor this at home. 

I’ve included four guides in this letter – none of apps/games are suitable for primary age pupils 

– yet I know some children are accessing these at home. We held a parents’ workshop last term 

regarding Safeguarding and the attendance was very low – this will be offered again on Monday 

8th November at 9.00am.                                                                                         Miss Kondo 



 

 



Book Reviews by Miss Kondo 

Every week in PSHE we talk to the children about consent over their body – this week in assembly we 

explicitly looked at the  meaning of the word CONSENT – please ask your child about this. 

 

 
 
 
 

  

A great book to start difficult conversations 

with your child: The 26 ‘key’ letters and 

accompanying words will help children to 

learn and consolidate age-appropriate, 

crucial and life-changing body safety and 

consent skills. Designed as a ‘dip in and 

dip out’ book, the text, the child-centred 

questions and the stunning illustrations will 

reinforce key skills such as consent, 

respect, body boundaries, safe and unsafe 

touch, Early Warning Signs, Safety 

Network, private parts, and the difference 

between secrets and surprises. Also 

included are Discussion Questions for 

parents, caregivers and educators. 

Suitable for children 4 to 11 years. 

Another great book to get conversations started: Teaching 

young children about body boundaries, both theirs and 

others, is crucial to a child’s growing sense of self, their 

confidence and how they should expect to be treated by 

others. A child growing up knowing they have a right to 

their own personal space, gives that child ownership and 

choices as to what happens to them and to their body. It is 

equally important a child understands, from a very young 

age, they need to respect another person’s body boundary 

and ask for their consent when entering their personal 

space. This book explores these concepts with children in 

a child-friendly and easily-understood manner, providing 

familiar scenarios for children to engage with and discuss. 

It is important that the reader and the child take the time 

required to unpack each scenario and explore what they 

mean both to the character in the book, who may not be 

respecting someone’s body boundary, and to the 

character who is being disrespected. Suitable for children 

4 to 11 years. 



https://actforealing.org/2021/11/02/climate-action-mural-
community-paint-along/ 

 
Join ActforEaling, Ealing’s climate change hub, on Saturday 6th November from 12-4, in Ealing Broadway 

Centre, opposite Footlocker, to take part in our community paint along to make your mark on Ealing’s 

landscape. With the brilliant Cedric Boston-Griffiths from PaintYourPlanet and Alessandra Tortone 

from Advertising with Art. Come along and get involved! ActforEaling will be coordinating the creation of a 

stunning, community painted eco-mural in Ealing Broadway Shopping Centre. All residents of Ealing, aged 

from 1 to 101, are invited to contribute to the painting of the mural – anyone who can hold a paintbrush is 

encouraged to paint the mural which will be raising awareness of the ActForEaling 10 steps for a greener 

Ealing to combat climate change and restore biodiversity in the borough. 

We will be in Ealing Broadway Shopping Centre between 12-4 to paint a mural dedicated to local climate 

action, as part of Actfor Ealing COP26, the UN Climate Change Conference of the Parties activities. 

The mural’s creation will be filmed and shared online through the ActForEaling hub. We are looking for 

anyone with enthusiasm and an interest to collaborate with ActforEaling; Paint Your Planet will provide the 

rest. Sanitised paintbrushes and paint will be supplied so anyone can help to paint the design for this striking 

addition to the borough. 

 

We hope all of our 

families who 

celebrated on  

Thursday had a 

Happy Diwali. 

https://actforealing.org/2021/11/02/climate-action-mural-community-paint-along/
https://actforealing.org/2021/11/02/climate-action-mural-community-paint-along/
https://advertisingwithart.com/
https://actforealing.org/actforealings-10-steps-for-a-greener-ealing/
https://actforealing.org/actforealings-10-steps-for-a-greener-ealing/
https://www.ealingbroadwayshopping.co.uk/
https://ukcop26.org/


This week’s top tip from Mrs Ahmad- West Acton School Therapist 

I am here at West Acton on Mondays, Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays this 

year.  

‘A joke isn’t a joke unless both people are laughing’ – and words do hurt. 

There are different types of jokes or types of ‘banter.’ 

There are adult jokes and there are children’s jokes.  

It is very difficult for us to protect our children from what they hear in the outside world. 

Often children can hear inappropriate language and words just when walking down the 

street or in a shopping centre. It is important that your child/children understand which 

comments are okay to say and which are not and may cause harm if they were to say them 

to another child and cause them to get into trouble when they repeat these ‘jokes’ or 

comments, when they are not with you. 

How can parents help? 

Firstly, you are your child’s role model. You child will copy and repeat everything you do and 

everything you say. Being careful, in thinking about the phrases we use when our children 

are present, is very important. 

Secondly, if you are with your child on a bus or a train and you hear, and you know your 

child has heard something someone has said, that is not a nice way of speaking to someone, 

please don’t shy away and say nothing to your child -have a short conversation with your 

child. 

For example ‘I’m sorry that you have just heard somebody swear or say a bad word. That is 

not a word that we use or that you should use.’ Explain to your child why these words or 

jokes are not okay. Remember to ask your child to think about how these words might make 

someone feel? Getting them to think will help with their understanding. 

This way your child may not feel the need to repeat phrases, as they are no longer curious 

about what they have heard, because Mum and Dad and family members have told them 

about it already.  

Preparing your child for the outside world in this way, helps them to be able to have their 

own understanding of what is okay and not okay to say, making them less likely to go on to 

use unkind words or phrases, that others might use around them.  

 

There is going to be another parent coffee morning on Thursday 25th November so please 

do look out for information about this. 



Well Being Calendar for November 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent/Carer workshop with PC Andy 

Pidding 

6.00pm on Thursday 18th November – online 

via Teams 

 Miss Kondo has asked me to hold a parents' 

information session at 6.00pm on Thursday 

18th November - this will be online and an 

excellent opportunity for you to learn more 

about how you can support and prepare your 

child for life in modern Britain. Miss Kondo 

will send the teams link out nearer the time. 

See here for information about our work with 

the Police this term: 

https://www.westactonprimaryschool.org/ne

wsanddates/letters 

 

 

 

 

HOUSEPOINTS 

For w/c 18th October 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.westactonprimaryschool.org/newsanddates/letters
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